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Factory Orders: Still Robust, Inventories Building
Bottom Line:  The May Factory Orders report was stronger than expected with
positive revisions. While recent survey data suggest that manufacturing growth
slowed sharply since May, this report suggests the sector was still a robust
contributor to growth in the first two months of the 2nd Quarter. While inventory to
shipment ratios continued to trend lower, the level of inventory growth is historically
high and bears watching. The transportation sector, which has been very volatile as
automakers deal with supply chain disruptions, was notably strong. Aircraft orders,
as previously reported, remained historically robust as the industry continues to
reassess demand since the pandemic. Those two segments will remain key to the
manufacturing outlook as we advance -- and most indications suggest the auto
sector is likely slowing while aerospace remains more robust. Overall,
manufacturing remained strong through May -- and the level of growth
suggests that even decelerating activity, as suggested by survey data since
May, will be enough to provide a modest to moderate tailwind for economic
growth. 

https://mailchi.mp/d76ef83ed153/factoryorder201812-1210344?e=c6c5eae986


Factory Orders ROSE by 1.6% in May, compared with market expectations for a
decline of 0.6%. The prior month's gain was revised higher from 0.3% to 0.7%.

Durable goods orders climbed by 0.8%, as previously reported, while nondurable
goods orders jumped by 2.3%. Excluding orders for defense goods, civilian aircraft,
and petroleum products, (so-called) core factory orders ROSE by 0.6%. Factory
orders are now 14.0% ABOVE their year-ago level, but the year-over-year growth
rate has declined moderately over the past year (from 26.3% a year ago to the
current 14.0%).     

The April/May average is moderately above its Q1 level, suggesting a slight increase
in equipment spending in Q2.     






